
The new ArƟ cle 98 of Royal LegislaƟ ve Decree 
1/2015 (LGURMPS) allows certain medicinal 
products to be excluded from the reference pricing 
system or to benefi t from a price increase.

Products that objecƟ vely improve paƟ ent 
outcomes or off er a strategic advantage to the 
NaƟ onal Health System (NHS) - such as a new 
indicaƟ on, lower dosage, new pharmaceuƟ cal 
form, pharmacokineƟ c benefi t, or any other 
relevant feature - may benefi t from one of these 
two opƟ ons. Strategic medicinal products may 
also qualify for a price increase. Applying these 
measures requires a decision by the Interministerial 
CommiƩ ee on Medicine Prices (“CIPM”, by its 
Spanish acronym), with the parƟ cipaƟ on of the 
Autonomous Regions.

This legal change is a long-awaited development, 
given the negaƟ ve side eff ects caused by a rule 
that, unƟ l now, had been excessively strict. From a 
legal standpoint, we believe it is important to make 
two comments.

Eff ects on the 2025 Reference Price OrderEff ects on the 2025 Reference Price Order

This new provision takes eff ect the day aŌ er its 
publicaƟ on. Currently, pursuant to ArƟ cle 5 of 
Royal Decree 177/2014, the MOH is working on 
the 2025 Order updaƟ ng reference prices, based 
on the informaƟ on in its database (Nomenclator) 
as of April 1st. The new ArƟ cle 98 of the LGURMPS 
can, and should, be applied to this 2025 Order, 
regardless of the fact that the process for its 

approval was iniƟ ated using the April 1st data in 
the Nomenclator data. That fact is not relevant in 
this context.

Companies that wish to benefi t from the new 
mechanisms should fi le a moƟ vated request for 
the applicaƟ on of ArƟ cle 98. In addiƟ on, the MOH 
could also iniƟ ate the procedure ex-offi  cio.

The role of the CIPMThe role of the CIPM

It is noteworthy that the new provision grants the 
CIPM the authority to decide whether a product 
should be excluded from the reference pricing 
system or benefi t from a price increase.

The CIPM’s decision-making process should 
not be viewed as a mere procedural formality, 
but rather as a full administraƟ ve procedure, in 
which interested parƟ es are enƟ tled to the rights 
provided under Law 39/2015. These include 
the right to make allegaƟ ons, which must be 
considered when draŌ ing the proposed resoluƟ on. 
It is also possible that the Directorate-General of 
the MOH will conƟ nue managing this procedure, 
since it is empowered to provide technical and 
administraƟ ve support to the CIPM in all maƩ ers 
related to seƫ  ng maximum ex-factory prices for 
medicinal products, as well as reviewing the prices 
of those already on the market.

Finally, the Spanish reference pricing system becomes more fl exibleFinally, the Spanish reference pricing system becomes more fl exible

Law 7/2025, which establishes the NaƟ onal Public Health Agency, published in the Offi  cial State 
GazeƩ e (BOE) on 29 July, amends ArƟ cle 98 of the LGURMPS
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